



Patron: Sir DAVID LEVENE, OBE, KNZM

President: CAMERON McGREGOR, MNZM Hon. Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: <u>victoria@latta.co.nz</u>

1 February 2014

Newsletter to Members

NEW ZEALAND DERBY LUNCHEON – Friday 28 February 2014

Attached is a flyer for Carbine Club luncheon on the eve of the 2014 New Zealand Derby. It is a great opportunity to hear from key players in this year's New Zealand Derby and a wonderful way to start the Auckland Racing Club's Auckland Cup carnival. Information on speakers will be advised following the last of the main lead up events to the Derby.

21st ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT – Monday 3 March 2014

The Club's 21st Annual Golf Tournament will take place on the Monday after the New Zealand Derby luncheon and it raises funds for the Sir Denis Blundell Charitable Trust for the benefit of disabled athletes. For those members who wish to support the charity but are unable to attend, a tax-deductible donation can be made using the **attached** form. Even if you do not play golf, it is a fun day and your support would be appreciated.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – Friday 2 May 2014

There are several vacancies for members as existing members move to senior ranks. We need to fill these vacancies in the Club for the Club to retain its vibrancy. If you know of someone with a strong sporting background who would be good to have as a member of the Club, please let us know. It would be good to be able to approve several new members at the Annual General Meeting but this requires action over the coming weeks.

We also need members to join the Committee and contribute new ideas. If you can assist, please contact any member of the Committee.

OBITUARIES

Alan Richards MBE - A former 1st class cricketer and representative footballer, he became a broadcaster and was well known as the 'voice' of both cricket and football. A member of the Carbine Club since 1972, Alan was awarded an MBE for services to sport in 1988. He died on 27 December 2013 aged 91.

Glyn Jenkins - A former President of the C	Carbine Club who played rugby prior to becoming involve
in the thoroughbred industry. He was a p	past President of the Auckland Racing Club, during which
time he hosted the Queen and Duke of Edinb	burgh. Glyn died on 12 January 2014 aged 82. He wa
a long time and regular supporter of the Club	and its activities having been a member since 1987.

Regards

Vicky Latta
Secretary
CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND